McNair Moments: Thoughts from the Principal

Jason Leslie is the Principal at Matthew McNair Secondary School in Richmond, BC.

Select Language	~
Doward by Translate	

Wednesday, March 9, 2011

Feeder School Basketball Tournament

The last few weeks before Spring Break are always very busy at schools. Interim reports, Parent-Teacher Conferences, Program Planning for next year's timetable, Professional Development conversations, the school Drama Production (which I am going to watch tonight), and so many other things going on make it an exciting but exhausting time of year.

One of the most exciting things of March is always the **Feeder School Basketball Tournament**. Last night our gym was alive with the excitement of 3 boys and 4 girls basketball teams from neighboring elementary schools playing games that for them are the highlight of the season. We do many things to help welcome new students to our school, and this is one of the most memorable. The elementary students are excited about playing on the big floor, in front of lots of people, and getting to see what life is like in the school they are soon to enter.

Another fantastic element of the Feeder school tournament is that the entire event is run by students. Ms. Catherine Bateman's PE 10 Incentive class has been planning the event, inviting the teams, scheduling referees and scorekeepers, setting up a concession stand and putting together packages for the visiting coaches. Highlights of the event, aside from the games, include a welcoming ceremony, a Hot Shots shooting competition and a poster contest. The tournament was exceptionally well run, and the students involved in it learn much about event organization, how to work with others and they all get very excited about seeing their former elementary school teachers. Their happiness about seeing former teachers is a great reminder of how important the relationships we develop with our students.

A special thanks goes out to all the students who organized the tournament, Ms. Bateman for her leadership, the parents and students who came to support the event, and of course the athletes who put on quite a show. We

look forward to working with all of you next year, when you officially become Breakers!

Also, special thanks to school photog, Ms. Moreen Takada for the great action shots!

Posted by Jason Leslie at 8:52 AM Email ThisBlogThis!Share to TwitterShare to FacebookShare to Pinterest

No comments:

Post a Comment

Newer Post Older Post Home

McNair Subscribe to: Post Comments (Atom)

Home of the Marlins

Popular Posts

What kind of education do I want for MY kids (Part 2)

In a recent post, I asked the question, "What kind of education do I want for MY kids?" The answer I gave was that I wanted ...

A Good Student?

When I got home from work today, one of my sons shared with me a school assignment he was given. The assignment asked him to describe what ...

Welcome back!!

Every Labour day long weekend, students and education professionals all around North America nervously anticipate the start of a new sch...

Remembering Lorne Bodin

Below are some photos from the Celebration of Life for Lorne Bodin. It was indeed a fitting tribute to a great human being. Thanks to e...

Welcome Back!!!

The Labour Day long weekend is upon us once again and students, teachers and parents prepare to begin another year of school. This is a...

Search This Blog

Search

Jason Leslie

View my complete profile

Total Pageviews

104049

Blog Archive

```
► 2015 (2)

► 2014 (10)

► 2013 (17)

► 2012 (17)

    ≥ 2012 (17)
    ≥ 2011 (41)
    ≥ December (4)
    November (2)
    > October (4)
    > September (3)
    > August (1)
    > July (1)
    > June (1)
    > May (3)
    > April (5)
    ▼ March (6)

 March (6)
Good Things are Happening:Teaching &
Learning (Par...
```

Dance Fever

Student Council Elections

The Ash Girl

Feeder School Basketball Tournament

Good Things are Happening: Teaching & Learning (Pa...

- ► February (4) ► January (7)
- **▶** 2010 (2)

Awesome Inc. theme. Powered by Blogger.